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July 18, 2022 

To: Attorney General John Formella 

Fr: Commissioner Terry McCarthy 
Carroll County New Hampshire 

Re: RSA 30-B: 12 

Dear Attorney General John Formella, 

50 County Farm Road 
Ossipee, New Hampshire 03864 

Phone 603-539-2282 
Fax 603-539-7381 

Patrick Bachelder 
Deputy Superintendent 

Michael Baker 
Captai11 

On Tuesday 7-19-22, and in accordance with RSA 30-B: 12, I conducted a semi-annual inspection of the Carroll County 
Correctional Facility, with Superintendent Eldridge. 

We toured the facility together, as I conducted an inspection of the facility for any safety and security concerns, as 
well of the overall conditions. I found the facility was clean, and well maintained. The inmate population seemed to be 
well cared for and their living conditions appeared to be a clean and safe environment. 

Superintendent Eldridge has made several upgrades to the facility by adding 18 additional security cameras to 
assist with the safety and security of the inmate population, and assists with maintaining Prison Rape Elim ination Act 
(PREA) compliance. The correctional facil ity will be conducting a PREA audit th is coming September. The Jail has 
contracted w ith a new outside medical provider, to provide medical care to the inmate population. 

The superintendent and his team have continued to maintain COVID-19 protocols by following CDC guidelines for 
correctional facil it ies. All staff and inmates are provided proper face coverings, and are requ ired to wear them at all 
times while with in the facility . 

Sinmely, ~ ~'~ 

Terry McCarthy 
Carroll County Board of Commissioners 


